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BY E-MAIL 
May 4, 2015 
 
Albert Engel 
Fogler, Rubinoff LLP 
77 King Street West 
TD Centre North Tower 
Toronto, ON M5K 1G8 
 
Dear Mr. Engel: 
 
Re: Suncor Energy Products Inc. (Suncor) 

Application to Determine the Location of Distribution Facilities within Road 
Allowances - Board File No.  EB-2014-0355 

 
On April 30, 2015, the County of Lambton (County) filed a letter with the Ontario Energy 
Board (OEB) requesting that the OEB “defer from making any ruling until after a Council 
County meeting scheduled for June 3, 2015”. The County noted that on April 29, 2015 it 
had come to terms with Suncor on the potential Road Use Agreement, and further 
suggested that “any deal reached between parties is a better basis for future 
cooperation, collaboration and interaction, than is an imposed decision from a third 
party”. The County stated that it is still “working towards a potentially binding deal that 
would address the outstanding issues, including infrastructure location”.  
 
The County further stated that it will inform the OEB and Suncor of the outcome of 
County Council deliberation no later than June 4, 2015. 
 
The OEB has considered the County’s request and invites Suncor to file a response to 
the specific request. Suncor shall file its response on or before May 7, 2015. In the 
interim the OEB suspends the dates for the filing of submissions and reply submissions 
set out in Procedural Order No. 2. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
John Pickernell 
Applications Administration 
 
c.  All Parties 


